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This annual report is presented for your approval. 

The Annual General Meeting was conducted on 19 January 2016. 

Each member of the 2015 Top Generation Clubôs Executive Committee retained their position 

and formed 

 

the 2016 Executive Committee 

President Joan Goyette 

1st Vice President Charles Argue 

Past President (ex officio) Beverly Whyte 

Secretary Laurie Barnes 

Treasurer Marilyn James 

Program Committee Chairperson Diane Cusick 

Kitchen Committee Chairperson Fay Peterson 

-Kitchen Committee Co-chair Helen Jones 

  

Members at Large  

Purchasing Agent Dorothy Durham 

 Birthdays & Visit Mae Hass 

 Use of Hall Chairperson Barbara Alexander 

Maintenance Russell Jones 

 

Third Walk for Alzheimerôs held at 
Russell Meadows Retirement Community (RMRC) 

on World Alzheimer Day, 21 September 2016 
 

Evora Doyle, a member of our club and resident at 
RMRC joined thousands of Canadians who want to 
see a world without Alzheimerôs disease. 
 
Three residents each collected more than $500 in 
sponsorships and got to hold the Alzheimer flag and 
lead the walkers. 
(left to right): Christine Nooyen, $500+, 
Margot Kraus, $600+, Evora Doyle, $1,000+. 
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Presidentôs Note from Joan Goyette 

I want to thank each one of you, a Top Generation Club member, for your support and dedication and 
for the extra hours that enabled the successful achievement of our goals.  

We are a TEAM and Together, Each Achieves More! 

From 12 April to 10 May, our efforts Pitchinô for the Ottawa Falcons Ladies Fastball team saw 

members collect spirits bottles and cans plus spare change to help the ladies buy new uniforms and 

go to a provincial ball tournament. Once the bottles 

and cans were cashed in and the change counted, 

we received a thank you note indicating our 

fundraiser increased their bank account by 

$130.50. 

 

 

 

Clean our Community Day, 23 April, saw 40 volunteers from six 

different community groups, including the Top Generation Club, and 

the Carlsbad Springs Community Association with partner DTD2 

clean six major roads in Carlsbad Springs, Ramsayville, and 

Piperville. A lunch organized by volunteers was prepared for all 

participants to thank them for the hard work that day.  

 

The City is responsible for maintaining or removing City-owned ash trees (in City road allowances, 
municipal parks and natural areas, and on the City-portion of private lots). In April, a contractor 
started cutting down trees on the clubôs property identified as being infested by the Emerald Ash 
Borer, a non-native, highly destructive wood-boring beetle that feeds under the bark of ash trees. 
 
Many of our infected trees blocked the western sun and provided shade on the eastern side of the 
clubhouse. A replanting strategy is on the Cityôs radar. 
 
Brazeau Sanitationôs quote was selected from three reputable sanitation companies to clean the 
clubôs septic tankðan undertaking that had been overlooked for ten years. Their motto, SATISFACTION 

GUARANTEED OR WEôLL RETURN YOUR MERCHANDISE!  
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Senior Games ï Ontario District 6 - Prediction Walk, a 3 km was 

held on 25 May at Cairine Wilson Secondary School, Orléans, ON. 

Marilyn James and I represented our club and met up with two 

friends from Carlsbad Springs, Sue Alexander and Linda 

Stephenson. We did not go to represent our district but we did 

catch up on news! 

 

 

On June 14 we wrapped up the first half of the year with a one-day bus trip to Gananoque, ON 

followed by a one-hour boat cruise of the Thousand Islands. We shared memories during a buffet 

lunch and had time to visit the gift shop before starting the return trip to the club house. BUT FIRST, 

we had to make a decision on what flavoured ice cream cone we wanted to whet the palette so a stop 

on Main Street in Osgoode helped! Fat Lesôs had a flavour for each one of us and an outdoor patio 

with umbrellaôs so the ice cream couldnôt melt too fast! 
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Our partnerships continue 

¶ Harvest House Ministries tended to our siteôs curb appeal and, during the winter months, 
ensured accessibility. We participated in an annual joint BBQ and heard stories from young 
menðmany of whom have been unsuccessful with other treatment programsðwho have 
come through the doors of Harvest House hoping for a new start, invited several of them for 
lunch in November so we can support their calendar and card campaigns, and custom wood 
creations. In 2016, we recognized their receptionist for her efforts coordinating the Top 
Generation Clubôs requests by arranging with Harvest House management for her to join us on 
our June one-day get-away. 
 

 
 

 

¶ Gloucester Horticulture Society maintain the flower beds and in recognition of Canadaôs 150th 
birthday planted special Canada 150 tulip bulbs developed by the Dutch to help Canadians 
celebrate our 150th anniversary. They also install the sandwich boards several of our 
members created to protect shrubs. 

 

 
 

¶ Carlsbad Springs Community Association (CSCA) provided funding that we used to defray the 
cost a bus trip to Gananoque, ON and a boat cruise of the Thousand Islands in June. 
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¶ City of Ottawa Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services Department teams helped us out by 
hiring contractors to strengthen failing brickwork and cement work, providing funding, and 
reaching the hard-to-get-to spots like window cleaning and changing light bulbs in the hall.  
 

They are also managing the 15-year no-charge-lease with the National Capital Commission 
(NCC), on our meeting locale that expired in March 2015. The NCC is the largest landowner in 
Canadaôs Capital Region and cares for and protects vital public places that are unique to our 
nationôs symbolic, natural and cultural heritage.  

 

 
 
 
 
 

  

 

Looking ahead 

Challenges 

Five members indicated that they would be stepping down from their position on the Executive 
Committee in 2017. Thank you to Barbara Alexander, Helen Jones, Russell Jones, Diane Cusick, and 
Charlie Argue for their dedication to the club and its members. 

Bev Whyte, a former President, agreed to lead a Nomination Committee.  

The updated version of the Constitution is nearing completion. A Special General Meeting will be 
called during 2017 so members can vote on constitution changes.  
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Celebrations  

Monthly lunches prepared by the 
Executive Committee and outings 
to local eateries continue to entice 
the palate as we sample Canadian 
and ethnic cuisines. 

We appear to be closing the 
technology gap that challenges 
communication to and from Top 
Generation Club members. There 
are 18 of the 68 members with no access to email. Between our Communication Chain and ensuring 
print copies of information are available, we have and will continue to share messages and news in a 
timely manner. 

I was a member of a committee consisting of members of the CSCA and local social groups that 
received funding from the City of Ottawa to host a Canada 150 celebration. 

SAVE THE DATE: 29 January 2017 is the last day of the local winter carnival and there will a 
community brunch, euchre and whist card tournaments, outdoor skating and carnival activitiesð
FREE! the Top Generation Club will again host the euchre tournament. 

 
 

In the spring of 2017, we look forward to our limited edition Canada 
150 ñtulip festivalò when vertical red markings on white bearing a 
striking resemblance to our Canadian flag take a stand on the west 
side of the building. 

      ******** 

 

Thereôs Irish in everyone during our St. Patrick's Day themed day! 
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TOP GENERATION CLUB 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT 

YEAR ENDING -DECEMBER 31, 2016 

   BALANCE FORWARD - DEC. 31, 2015 
  BANK BALANCE 
 

$6,566.78 

PETTY CASH 
 

$56.70 

  
$6,623.48 

RECEIPTS 
  

   Hall Rentals 
 

$3,525.00 

Lunch Receipts 
 

$1,974.15 

2016 Membership Fees (61) 
 

$610.00 

Donation - In Memory of Mickey Goodman 
 

$100.00 

Donation -  In Memory of John Whyte 
 

$165.00 

Donation - In Memory of Phyllis Brimley 
 

$25.00 

Donation - In Memory of Mike Phillips 
 

$25.00 

Cash Returned Re: Tickets Irene Medveduke 
 

$39.00 

Donation - In Memory of Eileen Corry 
 

$25.00 

Fundraiser - Euchre Tournament 
 

$120.00 
City of Ottawa - Renewable Recreational 
Funding 

 
$3,771.00 

Donation 
 

$25.00 

Donation - In Memory of Lottie Milks 
 

$50.00 

Pd. By Members-Non for Rockport Trip 
 

$820.00 

Refund - water bottle 
 

$9.25 

Donation - In Memory of Art Brimley 
 

$75.00 

Carlsbad Springs Comm. Assoc. - Donation 
 

$1,000.00 

Christmas Dinner Raffle 
 

$185.00 

Christmas Dinner (54) Members-Non 
 

$580.00 

   Total receipts 2016 
 

$13,123.40 

   YEARLY RECEIPTS 
 

$19,746.88 
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EXPENSES 

   Plaques In memory of deceased members 
 

$195.92 

Refund for tickets - Irene Medveduke 
 

$39.00 

Hydro Ottawa 
 

$805.67 

Heat - W O Stinson & Son 
 

$2,209.76 

Admin - Postage-Ink cartridge-Misc. Supplies 
 

$207.90 

Harvest House - 2016 & 2017 Calendars 
 

$105.00 

Lunch Supplies 
 

$757.68 

Hall Supplies-boot tray-vac. Cleaner-spray  
 

$253.48 

Bank Charges 
 

$48.00 

Bruyere - Donation in memory of Eileen Corry 
 

$25.00 

Supplies(ext) tank & propane-BBQ-lawn equip-salt 
 

$1,026.06 

Kitchen supplies  
 

$306.85 

CSCA Advertising for 2017 
 

$120.00 

Snowplowing - Double C Farms 
 

$508.50 

Entertainment 
 

$525.00 

Alzheimer Society - In memory Phyllis & Art Brimley 
 

$50.00 

Beazeau Sanitation (clean septic tank) 
 

$339.00 

Aon Reed Stenhouse Inc. - Insurance 
 

$1,094.04 

Purchased (2) Barbecue`s for the Club 
 

$221.48 

Hall Rental Refund  - D Whyte 
 

$100.00 

Harvest House - Snow Clearing & Lawn Care 
 

$800.00 

417 Bus trip to Rockport 
 

$1,243.00 

Refund - to Marilyn James - Rockport Trip 
 

$1,247.00 

Dundas Manor - In Memory of Lottie Milks 
 

$25.00 

Harvest House - Donation In Memory Mike Phillips 
 

$25.00 

Cheque Printing Fee - Cheques & Deposit slips 
 

$18.76 

Carlsbad Pizza & Tip Nov. 29th Lunch 
 

$160.00 

Tulip Bulbs - Canada`s 150th 
 

$29.30 

Christmas Dinner - Springs Gourmet Kitchen 
 

$1,333.40 

   TOTAL EXPENSES 2016 
 

$13,819.80 

   BALANCE ON HAND 
 

$5,927.08 

   

  
$19,746.88 

 
 
 
Marilyn James  - Treasurer 
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TOP GENERATION CLUB 

YEAR 2016 

     
GIC 

BALANCE FWD JAN 
2016 GIC 

 
$10,926.51 

  

 
 

(GIC locked in) 
   

 
MATURED Dec. 9,2016 

   

 

Re-invested for  1 yr. 180 
days 

   

 
TOTAL 

 
$11,063.09 

 

     
CONSOLIDATION OF ACCOUNTS 

     

  
Dec 31/15 Dec 31/16 

$ 
CHANGE 

     GICs 
 

$10,926.51 $11,063.09 $136.58 

CHEQUING ACCOUNT $6,566.78 $5,792.23 -$774.55 

PETTY CASH $56.70 $134.85 $78.15 

     TOTAL 
 

$17,549.99 $16,990.17 -$559.82 

     

   
Marilyn James 

   
Treasurer 

 

     Luncheon prepared for us at Knox United Church  
 
 

 


